

                                                                        July 1, 2014 Meeting
Operations Advisory Committee Meeting 

Community Manager’s Report for Month of June 2014
Respectfully Submitted by Steve Dean
 I.      Community Manager Budget
42.51% funding used with 50% time elapsed.  
Met with Budget and Finance Committee to go over CM Budget for 2015.
II.
Water Distribution System:
Well #5
All work is complete except for the control system/cameras, final grading/graveling and fence.  17,000 gals have been pumped during recent testing.
Generator is fully functional and performs an automatic startup for 12 minutes each week.

Alex McNamee (MDE) inspected the new pump house and indicated everything is in order.
There is a significant leak near pump house #1.  Waiting on Miss Utility to mark any underground lines before excavating. 

Wells 1 and 4 operating normally.  
III.
Buildings, Grounds, Roads and Pool
· Routine grass cutting and weed-eating.
· Planning to run new water line and install frost-proof faucet between boat yard and where new plantings are.

· Filled in washed out area at top of fire road.

· Replaced frost-proof faucet at Gate A gardens.

· Buried new section of telephone cable between the boat yard and pool.  that serviced the pool after John Hollowell made repair.  The line was apparently broken when during grading operations

· Trimmed walkways in ravine 8,10 and 11.

· Filled in numerous pot holes and along shoulders of roads.

· Continuing to rebuild stairs by Chestnut.

· Picked up new Gate A mailboxes from Post Office.  

· Relocated old Gate A mailboxes to temporary location in order to prepare site for new mailboxes.

· Cleared vines and other growth from the northeast corner of Bluebell and Birch.
Pool
· Drained, cleaned and refilled pools after heavy rain washed mud into them. Cleared mud and sand from around pool area.  Pool staff was instrumental in cleanup effort and getting pool re-opened so quickly. 
Billy Gray called Alex Carver with the Health department and informed him what had happened with the mud in the pools and that we had closed them.  Alex told him that as long as the pools were cleaned and chemical levels were correct before re-opening, that we didn’t need to get it re-inspected.
Community House
· Nothing new to report.
Chestnut Cabin
· Pumped out water in basement after rain.  Contracted ServPro to come in to dry and dehumidify walls and floors.  Wood floor could not be saved and was removed by in-house staff for less than $300.  ServPro gave us an estimate of $1,393 to remove the floor. 
IV.
Ravines
· Nothing new to report.
V.
Beaches & Cliffs  
· Nothing new to report.
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